
Berne, 16 September 2019

International Bureau Circular 147
Mali – Illegal postage stamps

Dear Sir/Madam,

The designated operator of MALI, Mali Post, wishes to inform the designated opera-
tors of all other UPU member countries of the following: 

“Mali Post recently identified a significant number of illegal stamp issues available on 
various online sales sites.

“Mali Post wishes to inform the postal community that the postage stamp issued on 
17 December 2015 celebrating the 40th anniversary of the Economic Community of 
West African States (ECOWAS) is the most recent legal issue (see Annex 1).

“Mali Post formally confirms that all other issues in the name of Mali that have been 
made since then are illegal, and the perpetrators must be denounced and brought to 
justice.”

Yours faithfully,

Jean-Alexandre Ducrest
Director of Logistics
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Annex 1

Most recent postage stamp legally issued by Mali Post


